
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Mr Matthew Hipperson Ms Margaret Wright 
Headteacher                              Chair of Governors  
 
St Luke's Primary School 
 
5th August 
 
Congratulations on your Key Stage 2 Education Outcomes for 2022 
 
Dear Matthew and Margaret, 
 
It is with pleasure that we write to congratulate you and your entire school community on the fantastic 
overall KS2 RWM expected standard educational outcomes achieved by your pupils, which is above the 
London and England averages and is a remarkable achievement. 
 
No one can underestimate the impact of the global pandemic and how this disrupted pupils’ learning, 
growth and development over the past 2 years.  It is because of the very carefully planned curriculum and 
support programmes delivered by your teachers and support staff, supported also by carefully considered 
and structured nurture and wellbeing programmes that have enabled your pupils to accelerate in their 
day-to-day progress and to attain so well.   
 
We are thankful of the hard work and efforts of your entire staff, governors and of course, the pupils and 
their parents, in pulling together to achieve the best results possible, enabling them to transition securely 
and with great confidence into the next stage of their education journey. 
 
What a remarkable achievement for your school, and demonstration that our Newham schools have pulled 
together once again to achieve higher than London and England averages across early years and primary 
education outcomes indicators. Your school has contributed significantly to this success, and we thank you 
all once again. 
 
 
Very best wishes and congratulations to you all. 
 

 
 
 

Via email:

mailto:matt.hipperson@st-lukes.newham.sch.uk


 

 

 
Anita Stewart 
Director of Education, Inclusion and Achievement 

 
Tim Aldridge 
Corporate Director Children and Young People 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


